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BUDGET & PLANNING COMMITTEE (BPC) MEETING

El Camino College Compton Community Educational Center

May 12, 2009 – 3:30 – 4:30 pm
Board Room
MEMBERS PRESENT
_x_ Myeshia Armstrong
_x_ Jim Grivich
___ LaVetta Johnson
___ Rob Pitts
_x_ Dr. Jane Harmon
_x_ Harvey Estrada
___ Joseph Lewis
___ Nehasi Lee

___ Reuben James
_x_ Dr. Arthur Flemming
___ David Simmons
___ Malika Sharif

_x_ Ronald Gerhard
___ Dr. Herkie Williams

OTHERS ATTENDING:  Keith Curry and David Yang

I. Call to Order

The Meeting was called to order at 3:40 p.m. by Ron Gerhard.
Ron stated no action would be taken during this meeting as there was no quorum.  It was merely an update of the budget from the State perspective and the impact on both the 2008-2009 and 2009-2010 budgets.

II. State Budget Update

Ron stated the Governor signed a 17 month budget to close the budget gap.  To address some of the state cash issues what that meant for community colleges was cash payment from January through April being deferred to July.  Ron stated that in April, we were also informed that revenue assumptions were $8 billion dollars over what would be accrued state-wide.  He stated that California now has a projected budget revenue shortfall of $15.4 billion dollars.

Ron stated that there were 6 propositions, which would be voted on on Tuesday, May 19, 2009, which will determine the fiscal the direction of the State and the results will trickle down to the Community Colleges.  He stated that the biggest issues were Propositions 1A& 1B.

III. Compton Budget

A. 2008-2009

Ron stated that in terms of the budget at Compton for 2008-2009, basically nothing has changed in regards to budget revenue assumptions that Jim had handed out before.  We have projected an ending balance of $2.4 million dollars.  Ron stated that the only thing that has changed is the application for a TRANS.  Jim stated it was not discussed with this group but it was discussed at the Board meeting.  Ron informed the group that we have entered into a program with the Community College League along with 2/3’s of the community colleges in the state, to seek short term notes and sell them in the open market as “Tax Revenue Anticipation Notes.”  Ron stated that this was short term financing for cash flow purposes.

Compton has also proceeded, with El Camino’s assistance, to go into the open market for $15 million dollars of our bond moneys.  Dr. Flemming wanted to know if they were on the open market.  Ron stated “no.”  He stated that there were three things we were looking at to bridge the shortfall in cash: 1) drawing down more from the Line of Credit, 2) the TRANS, 3) working with the Board of Supervisors in obtaining a constitutional advance.  Ron stated that under the California Education Code, we have the right to ask for an advance of our property tax.  He stated that there is no cost for such a requests; however, we will lose the interest we would have earned in the County pool.  The constitutional advance requires that our Board authorize such a transaction by means of a resolution.
B. 2009-2010

Ron stated that we are in the budget development phase.  He stated that we have sent out to the department managers a request for them to submit their tentative budgets.  We will then compile, evaluate and review them.  Then they will come back to this committee before the budget goes to the Board.  He stated we were on track.

Ron stated that he was assured by the Chancellor’s Office that we would be funded for restoration.  He stated prior to a steep decline, we earned in excess of 6000 FTES.  They are considering that to be our high peak level and we have three years starting in 2009-2010 to get back to that level without any potential loss in funding and with guaranteed revenue.  In 2008-2009 we were funded under AB318.  In 2009-2010 we will be back under the aegis of the Department of Finance.

IV. Other Business
Jim stated that the use of the second summer session will not show up in the apportionment until January 2010, just in time to pay back the TRANS.  However we will receive the 4600 right away.  Dr. Flemming wanted to know if we should develop alternative budgets for next year.  Ron stated “yes”, 5 percent will automatically be cut across the board, but he will also look at an alternative budget.  Dr. Flemming wanted to know if we were committed to draw down another $5 million dollars from the Line of Credit.  Jim stated he will formally place an item for the $5 million dollars on the May 19, 2009 Board agenda.  Jim stated the additional $5 million dollar draw will cost the District $350,000 more a year.  Ron stated it was suggested by the Chancellor’s Office to draw down before June since, after July, the funds from the Line of Credit may not be available.  Dr. Flemming wanted to know when the committee would see a draft of the Tentative Budget.  Ron stated possibly in June.

Meeting adjourned at 4:25 p.m.
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